

St Peter's C of E (A) Primary School

Telephone 0116 2775750 Email: office@stpeters.embracemat.org www.st-peters-whetstone.leics.sch.uk

Dear Parents,

At the end of this most difficult year it is important for our well being ,as adults and for the children to look for some silver linings.

A huge one for me has been spending lunchtimes with pupils this year, getting to know them better and seeing them enjoying time with their friends. I have also been pushed into using more ICT and learning how to use TEAMS!

Over the summer break please do enjoy special family time together and talk about any silver linings that you and your children have. I look forward to welcoming you all back to St Peter's on Wednesday 25th August and fingers crossed for a safe and more "normal" school year

All best wishes Alison Banks

School Meal Price increase

We have been informed by LTS that there will be a price increase in school meals

Note from LTS-

We have applied a 2.1% increase to the cost of all paid meals. This price rise reflects the increase in food costs and the national living wage increases that have impacted on our service

The new school meal price will be £2.35 Juice £0.35 (subject to change)

Well done to our families whose children have had a fabulous 100% attendance this half term

Class	No of children with 100%
Tigers	7
Hedgehogs	8
Polar Bears	7
Otters	5
Penguins	6
Pumas	7
Turtles	0

Overall Attendance this school year is 96.4%
Thank you for your

Thank you for your support in ensuring your children attend school

Well done to the pupils to who have had a fabulous 100% attendance for the whole of the Academic Year

IMPORTANT INFORMATION RE COVID—PLEASE READ

- Do not use Lateral Flow tests on your child. We will not accept lateral flow test results for children as per government guidance. If your child has symptoms (new or persistent cough/ temperature/or loss of smell or taste) you must book a PCR test.
- If you or your child has any Covid symptoms, please self isolate and arrange a test.
- Once the result is received please screen shot and email to school immediately.



SHINING STARS <u>DEADLINE FOR PAYMENT</u> <u>FOR SEPTEMBER BOOKING</u> 31ST AUGUST 2021

Should you wish to contact Shining Stars the phone is on from 7.15 am—6.00 pm every weekday during term time.

Booking forms are available for the rest of the year on the school website or ask on collection of your child.

Tax- Free Childcare

For those parents who use our Shining Stars Before & After School Club, please check to see if you qualify for tax-free childcare. As a childcare provider we're all signed up so you could save £2 for every £10 in fees paid by registering. As payment cannot be made via ParentPay, please advise the office if you register so we can amend our records.

ATTENDANCE

Things are hopefully returning to normal and we have noticed that in attendance at school. We are now celebrating good attendance, but don't worry if your child is off for reasons related to Covid as this is taken into account.

Each week we like to say well done to the class with the best attendance

W/C 21/6	Hedgehogs	100%
w/c 28/6	Hedgehogs	97.85%

Message from WASPS: Year 6 Leavers

We felt very lucky last week to be able to have our Year 6 leavers Disco.

It was festival themed with a lovely 'chippy tea' from Whetstone Fish Bar!

Everyone really enjoyed singing and dancing with their friends for one last time.

WASPS would like to take this opportunity to wish Year 6 all the very best wishes for the future and to

thank parents for all of your support this year. If you would like to join the WASPS next year, please get in touch.

Happy Holidays, Michelle Eltham



Mr B's Summer Reads

EYFS - A Fox Called Herbert: Margaret Sturton

KS1 - The Bolds Go Green: Julian Clary

LKS2 - Hope Jones Clears The Air: Josh Lacey

UKS2 - The Summer We Turned Green William Sutcliffe

